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JULY’S TRIP – LINCOLN SPEEDWAY
Join the troop for a great weekend of camping, fishing, and

swimming, at Codorus State Park; and an exciting night of dirt
track sprint car racing at Lincoln Speedway in York County.

Saturday night will truly come alive with the thunder of 700 HP
sprint cars.   An information flyer and permission slip were sent
last month.  Additional copies are available on our WEB site or
at the meeting.  Permission slips were due on  June 26, 2001.
Get signed up 7/2 at the latest.  Contact Chris Hermann for

further information on 215-368-9346.

DeLong & DeShort of It
The Harper’s Ferry trip last month was a great success.  Sight
seeing in the village of Harper’s Ferry,  biking & hiking along
the C&O canal, and the Battle Field tour of Antietam really made
this a memorable trip.  The Patrol’s worked well together to get
the camping tasks completed.  They even managed to leave for
home  early  after  a  proficient  clean  up  on  Sunday  morning.
Thanks go to Barry Hornberger for organizing the trip, Jim Faber
for pulling the trailer, and Floyd Nellett for organizing the bike
hike.

Congratulations to all those that received badges and awards at
the Court of Honor Family Night.  A special congratulations to
Russell  Faber and Jordan Sarris  on receiving their  Star  Rank.
Thanks to Jeff Ost and Steve McClellan for putting on the Web
Page demonstration.  After checking the Web Page counter over
the last few days it would seem that it has gotten increased usage
since the demo.

The  Lansdale  Little  League  thanked  those  Scouts  that  helped
with the Home Run Derby Day.  The weather did not exactly
cooperate but their enthusiasm carried the day.  Put this on your
calendars again for next June.     

Paul Delong

OFF THEY GO TO FORT A.P. HILL
15 of Troop 152’s scouts are heading out to the BSA National
Jamboree at Fort A.P. Hill, in Virginia.  This once every 4 year
event is truly a celebration of Scouting and a memorable event
for  a  scout  to  experience.   From  all  over  the  US,  tens  of
thousands of scouts and scouters will meet to focus on the past,
present,  and  future  of  Scouting.   We wish  our  scouts  GOOD
LUCK!  Have a great time!  Bring back your stories and pictures.

SUMMER CAMP
Summer  camp  is  just  around  the  corner.   Let’s  get  your
payments,  physicals,  merit  badge  selection  sheets,  and  tent
partner selections completed.   Most important is the selection of
the merit badges that you will be selecting.  These must be turned
into the camp on July 16.  Get them in by  7/10.  If you have any
questions, please contact Barry Hornberger on 215-368-2253.  

SCHEDULE for JULY 2001
  7/  3 W TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 

Patrol Leaders Council  6:30 PM
  7/10 W TROOP MTG 7:00 PM
  7/13-15 W Camping  - Lincoln Speedway        (Hermann) 

  7/17 J TROOP MTG 7:00 PM
  7/22 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                        (Weber) 

  7/23-8/ 1 National Jamboree                      (Nagele)

  7/24 SWIM PARTY 7:00 PM – Buckley’s
  7/31 TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 
W  or D   Attendance required for outing participation
µ Webelos activity                                J Uniform Exchange Open

BEING PREPARED IN 2001

  8/  5 - 11 Summer Camp - Goose Pond     (DeLong)

  8/?? 13
th

 Annual Mom/Scout Minigolf      (XX)

  8/26 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                        (Weber) 

  9/14-16 Camping  - Ockanickon Rocks       (DeLong) 

  9/23 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                        (Weber) 

   9/18 Last Night for Class B Uniform
  9/25 FAMILY NIGHT
10/12-14 Camping – Cub-O-Ree               (Gallagher)

10/19-21 Camping  - New York City            (Weber) 

10/21 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                        (Weber) 

11/10     Scouting for Food Bag Drop      (DeLong)

11/11 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                        (Weber) 

11/17  Scouting for Food Pick-Up            (DeLong)

11/  9-11 Camping – Hawk Mtn                   (Faber)

12/16 Committee Mtg 7:00 PM                      (Weber) 

Dec Wreath Sale -                               (             )
1/18 - 20 2002 Klondike                            (             )

  INDICATES ADDITION OR CHANGE TO PREVIOUS LIST

General Nash Web Site - www.djs.com/jamboree/nash.htm

SWIM PARTY
Our regular meeting on 7/24 will be a swim party at the home of
Mike Buckley, 2230 Line Lexington Road, Hatfield, Pa.  Come
over for food and swimming.  Practice for the BSA swim test at
Goose Pond.  See the enclosed flyer.  Call Mike for more info on

215-368-3815.

MEMBER NEWS

Please  Congratulate  Ian  Horowitz,  and  his  family,  upon Ian’s
achieving  Scouting’s  highest  recognition,  the  rank  of  Eagle
Scout.   Ian’s  project  was  to  powerwash  and  paint  the  Upper
Gwynedd Twp park pavilion.  Also congratulate Russ Faber and
Floyd Nellett, III for their induction into the OA.  John Bickel
also deserves recognition, completing his Brotherhood ordeal for
the Order of the Arrow.



THE BASICS BOX

UNIFORMS

Troop 152 recognizes 
TWO Uniforms:

· CLASS A
o Official BSA Trousers or 

Shorts
o Official BSA Socks
o Official BSA Belt
o Official BSA Shirt
o Troop Hat
o Merit Badge Sash/Order of 

Arrow Sash (special occasions)

· CLASS B
o Official BSA Trousers or 

Shorts
o Official BSA Socks
o Official BSA Belt
o Troop RED T-Shirt
o Troop Hat

Class “A” uniforms are worn to all official BSA meetings and 
whenever the Troop travels.  

Special ceremonies and meetings, such as Eagle Ceremonies, 
Family Night meetings, and OA functions, are occasions to 
include the dress sashes.  Our troop does not require a 
neckerchief.

Class “B” uniforms may be worn to Troop meetings during the
summer months, generally June through September.  Watch the
newsletter for actual dates.  The Troop’s Hat and T-Shirt are 
available for purchase at any meeting.

Troop 152 News is published monthly by BSA Troop 152, West Point, PA.  Subscription is free to all families of Troop 152 scouts and scouters.  Non-member 
subscriptions are $5 per year.  Contact Troop 152 News editor, Barry Hornberger 215-368-2253, for information on circulation and subscription.  Content is at the 
discretion of the scoutmaster, committee, and the newsletter editor

Sponsored by the Lions Club of Upper
Gwynedd Township

James Alago, Coordinator

COMMITTEE

Chairman Harry Weber
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    Scout Accts Linda Seibert
    Dues Nancy Bickel
Secretary Brian Haugh
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   Advancement Rob Nagele
Quarter Master Larry Brasch
Newsletter Barry Hornberger

MEMBERS AT LARGE

Phil Bickel Al Hibbert
Ray Bracken                Dave Kobe 
Mike Buckley Joe Magee
Jim Faber Floyd Nellett
Karen Faber Brian Sarris
Fred Haws Barry Simpson
Chris Herman Bill Thorpe

Dan Wood
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SCOUTMASTER             Paul DeLong 

ASSISTANT SCOUTMASTERS

Don Gallagher Steve McClellan
Jon Gorman Chris Nagele
Bill Kelso Rob Nagele
Scott McClellan Matt Parobeck

EMERITUS TROOP MEMBERS

Alan Bracken Jason Kelso 
Brian Geiger Jeff Kelso
Dave Hornberger Chris Stark 
Ian Horowitz Greg Stark 
John Hutchinson Wayne Stark, Jr 
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